

Issue No 19 24<sup>th</sup> June 2020

The Department of Education & Training and Carrington Primary School does not endorse the products or services of any advertiser in this newsletter. No responsibility is accepted for the accuracy of information contained in the advertisements or claims made by them.

## Diary Dates Friday 26th June

Final day for Term 2 – early dismissal 2.30pm

#### Monday 29th June-Friday 10th July

Carrington OSHC Holiday program operating—you need to have booked your spot.

#### Monday 13th July

First day of term 3 commences 9am sharp

Children are supervised only between the hours of 8.45am and 3.45pm unless attending the Carrington Outside School Hours Care Program. Registration forms for this program are available from the office. Please ensure you update your records at the school office and also with OSHC staff. **OSHC Mobile 0419 889 253** 



Words from our Principal on the job – Tara Jenner

Hi All,

We have made it! The holidays will be here soon.

I would just like to thank all of you for your support during this term particularly with the remote learning. I was so proud of how our staff students and parents were able to change with the needs so quickly and proficiently. We as a staff really appreciated your thoughts and feedback throughout the term so we could deliver the best program possible. Carrington

primary was one of the schools highlighted in the department as a school that was able to change very quickly and showcase our flexibility and curriculum delivery via Google classrooms and the innovation our students were able to display. I was very proud and humbled to be the Principal of such a dynamic school.

So for all your efforts to make this happen!



Grade 6 Jumpers arrived and don't our Grade 6's look fabulous in their new jumpers!



Don't forget this Friday is the end of term and it

is a 2.30 pick up time.

I hope you all have a wonderful happy and healthy holiday and we look forward to seeing you all in Term 3.



Congratulations to

☆ Blythe (56G)

☆ Miles (JDM)

☆ Steven (JDM)

We all wish you all the best on your special day.



I know for a fact that you will have to succumb to Mrs Jenner's rendition and endless enthusiasm on your special day. It is simply the BEST!!

### NEW SENTRAL APP!

This is not the same app used previously, it has been totally redesigned, includes more features and is user friendly. ALL families received a brochure explaining our new Sentral App. The brochures tells you how to get the new App and how to use it. It is important that all families download this App as it will be one of the major forms of communication between School and Home. You will be using it to access you Student's reports and book online Parent Teacher Interviews. The App also includes the Newsletter each week, Interview booking, Calendar of upcoming events, Absences (allowing you to inform the school of student absence) and a Newsfeed for timely messages from the school. If you have been using our previous app please delete it and install the new version - instructions are in the booklet! If you require further assistance or your student key(s) to link your students to the app please contact the office. We hope you enjoy using the new App and find it a valuable link to your

### INTERESTED PARENTS

The Victorian Government has funded the online <u>Triple P – Positive Parenting Program</u> for all Victorian families, providing access to expert parenting advice during these challenging times.

The program is the online version of the Triple P Program that was developed in Australia and successfully implemented around the world.

Families can now access free expert parenting advice through the online <u>Triple P – Positive</u> Parenting Program.

The program is relevant to families with children between 2 and 16 years and provides strategies to deal with specific challenges, such as building children's resilience and dealing with conflict.

There are courses specifically for parents of toddlers to tweens, and for parents of pre-teens to teens.

It gives parents strategies to:

- raise happy, confident kids
- manage misbehaviour so everyone in the family enjoys life more
- set rules and routines that everyone respects and follows
- encourage positive behaviour
- take care of themselves as a parent
- feel confident they're doing the right thing.

Sign up to the Triple P program via their website.



if you received Child Care Subsidy (CCS) for 2018-19, you must confirm your income with Centrelink. This includes CCS paid directly to you and CCS paid on your behalf to a child care provider.

Most parents have already confirmed their income, but if you haven't, do it now.

If you don't confirm your 2018-19 income by 30 June 2020, your CCS will stop from 13 July 2020.

To confirm your income with Centrelink, you and your partner need to either:

- lodge your tax returns with the Australian Taxation Office (ATO)
- complete an 'Advise non-lodgement of tax return' with Centrelink, if you don't need to lodge a tax return.

You complete the 'Advise non-lodgement of tax return' in your <u>Centrelink online</u>

<u>account</u> through <u>myGov</u> or your <u>Express Plus</u>

<u>Centrelink mobile app</u>.

If you've already confirmed your family income for 2018-19, there's nothing else you need to do.

Find out more about <u>Child Care Subsidy</u> on the Services Australia website.



June 29th - July 10th 2020 7am- 6pm, Mon-Fri

Carrington Primary School, Laura Rd, Knoxfield.

(Other Schools welcome)

To book, ContaCt Carrington OSHC

CarringtonoshC@outlook.Com

9763 9600 or 0419 889 253



# **Knox Factor 2020**

Knox Factor is a talent competition for aspiring vocalists from 5 to 25 years of age, who either live, study, work or play within Knox.

Submit your raw audition video (no vocal editing/effects) to be in the running for:

- Awesome prizes including professional coaching, studio recording time and equipment
- Public performance opportunities
- Personalised vocal, song writing and performance mentoring
- Exposure to music industry and local arts networks

Knox Factor Heats and the Semi Final will run throughout September and October this year. The Knox Factor Grand Final will be held on Saturday 12 December 2020.

Applications close at midnight on 9 August 2020.

For more information and how to apply, go to knox.vic.gov.au/knoxfactor







Terms and Conditions Apply.

**IMPORTANT:** Knox Factor will operate strictly alongside Covid-19 regulations as either live events or live recordings, depending on the current restrictions.